
 

Intersection Safety Improvements 
Kirkman Road (S.R. 435) at Windhover Drive  

Financial Project Identification (FPID) No.: 446020-1 

Project Description 
 

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is 
proposing safety improvements to the intersection of 
Kirkman Road (State Road (S.R.) 435) and 
Windhover Drive. The project proposes to eliminate 
the directional median opening and construct a new 
traffic signal as recommended in a study conducted 
in 2019. 
 
Project plans also include adding new crosswalks 
and reconstructing sidewalk curb ramps to enhance 
pedestrian safety and comply with current 
Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) standards.  
 
Operations will be improved by extending the dual 
left turn lanes on southbound Kirkman Road 
approaching Vineland Road and providing a new 
designated left turn lane, along with a through/right 
turn lane, on eastbound and westbound Windhover 
Drive.  
 
The project also will provide a new bicycle lane on 
eastbound Windhover Drive, west of Kirkman Road, 
by reconstructing the traffic separator. The new 
bicycle lane will connect to the existing bicycle lane 
east of Kirkman Road. 

Project Status and Estimated Costs* 

06-04-2021 

Design: Ongoing: completion late summer 2021 $     485,000 

Right of Way: Within existing              - 

Construction: Funded: spring 2022 $  1.1 Million 

Orange County 

CFLRoads.com 

* subject to change 

 

Contact: 

Gene Varano 
FDOT Project Manager 

386-943-5145 
Gene.Varano@dot.state.fl.us  


